
---- IMPORTANT ---- 

TO: CSCN MEMBERSHIP 

*** Please forward this for widest internal/external distribution *** 

*** Organisations performing downstream data automation of CNA data TAKE NOTE *** 

SUBJECT: CNA - CO Code Status data format change - New Pooled field 

On the evening of Thursday, 26 June 2025, the CNA will be modifying the CO Code Status data, 
adding a “Pooled” field. 

The new field will be titled “Pooled” and will be placed after the “Status” field. It is intended that 
the Pooled field ALWAYS be populated. The field indicates if the CO Code is a “pooled” (i.e., 
thousands-block pooling) code. The default for this field will be “N”. This includes non-pooled 
assigned codes, unassigned (available) codes or various unassignable codes. Codes that are 
assigned and participating in Thousands-Block Pooling will have a “Y” in the Pooled field. 

Below is a sample of a “friendly” html CO Code Status page showing the additional field. 

 

Below is a sample of a Comma Separated Values (CSV) data file with CO Code data including the 
new Pooled field. CSV files for each NPA as well as the compressed .zip file containing all CO Code 
data will be updated to this format. 

 



 

A reminder email will be sent out to the CSCN distribution the week of 23 June. 

If you have any questions, please contact us at Inquiries@cnac.ca. 

K.T. 

 

Kelly T. Walsh – CNA Program Manager 

Canadian Numbering Administrator 

 

kelly.walsh@cnac.ca  

 

+1 613-702-0016 ext 205 

 

 


